Village of



Mamaroneck

Village Hall At The Regatta P.O. Box 369 123 Mamaroneck Avenue Mamaroneck, N.Y. 10543

TELEPHONE (914) 777-7703 FAX NUMBER (914) 777-7760

December 19, 2013

OFFICE OF

RICHARD SLINGERLAND

VILLAGE MANAGER

By e-mail/electronic service, and US Mail

Mr. Jerry Ciotola United States EPA Region 2 290 Broadway New York, NY 10007-1866

Re: Administrative Order CWA-02-2011-3022;

Quarterly Report for quarter ending November 30, 2013

Dear Mr. Ciotola:

I am writing to submit the Village's quarterly report for the quarter ending November 30, 2013.

- Having completed the testing for the summer, working with Save the Sound, the County Health Department, and our team from Arcadis, the Village is seeking to continue making progress moving forward with the next phase of our IDDE work.
- County DOH testing is attached, providing a status on the bacteria levels in Mamaroneck Harbor from early September, 2013.
- The letter from Arcadis with the next phase IDDE steps is attached. Work on this phase will resume when warm weather returns.
- We are continuing to pursue non-point source remediation, as follows:
 - 1. Investigating possible sources of bacteria in the Jefferson Avenue area
 - 2. Hiring a goose-chasing dog company to scare away geese and reduce the amount of goose waste in parks. The goose-dogs make daily visits over the course of a year to scare away geese.
 - 3. We have ended field vacuuming of goose waste for the season, stopping the last weekend before Thanksgiving, which is the end of field use. We will resume in the beginning of April, when field use resumes again for soccer and other sports.
 - 4. We bought and deployed "scare-crow" eagle kites to scare away the geese, which have been deployed and found very effective in Harbor Island Park on the shore of Mamaroneck Harbor and Long Island Sound. They have not worked in Columbus Park.

THE FRIENDLY VILLAGE

- 5. We will plan to continue with an egg-oiling program in Spring, 2014, to continue making progress with eliminating new generations of geese in the parks, through population control rather than killing the geese.
- Our next quarterly report will be due for the period ending February 28, 2014.

I can be reached at 914-777-7706 with any questions, or to discuss or expand upon any portion of this report.

Very truly yours,

Richard Slingerland
Village Manager

cc: Mayor and Board of Trustees

Pat Ferracane, NYS DEC

Charles Goldberger, Village Attorney Dan Sarnoff, Assistant Village Manager

Anthony Carr, Village Engineer